
Traffic Signal - Loudoun County Parkway and Edgewater Street – Timeline and Summary 

Summary: This signal is being installed under a proffer from Toll Brothers that is still outstanding from 
the original South Riding rezoning. The signal has met VDOT warrant requirements. The project is 
expected to last 4-5 months, weather permitting, and the signal should be operational in 2024. 
 
 
4/5/24: Toll Brothers contractor is still estimating the light to be complete by May, then turned over 
to VDOT for programming and operational sometime this summer. 
 
2/26/24: The traffic light poles are up. 

 
 
 
2/5/24: Toll Brothers contractor is now estimating the light to be complete by May, then turned over 
to VDOT for programming and operational hopefully by the summer.  
 
 
1/2/24: Toll Brothers last update projected spring 2024 for operation of the light.  
 
 
9/27/23: Plans for the project can be viewed HERE 
 
 
9/22/23: Toll Brothers removed 3 large evergreen trees at the intersection to make way for the light 
foundation. They are giving the community 3 replacement trees which will be installed along 
Braddock Road later this year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.southriding.net/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Traffic-Light-Plans.pdf


 
 
 
8/30/23: Photo - showing infrastructure installations underway. 
 

 
 
 
 


